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Field Inspection Notes of Divisional Forest Officer, Wildlife Management
Division, Warangal to the Forest area which is proposed for Diversion of
1.638 Ha. in WLM Division, 18.502 Ha. in Warangal South Division & 1.771
Ha. in Warangal North Division out of a Total of 21.911 Ha of Forest Land in
favour of SE, TDWSP Circle, Warangal for laying of Pipeline and
Constructions of Structures for Segment - 17/3 (Kothaguda) for Providing

Drinking water to Warangal District under Telangana Drinking water supply
project on 28.09.2016.

| have inspected the forest land which is proposed for Diversion of 1.638 Ha. in WLM
Division of Forest Land in favour of SE, TDWSP Circle, Warangal for Laying of Pipeline and
constructions of Structures for Segment ~ 17/3 (Kothaguda-I) for providing drinking water to
Warangal District under Telangana Drinking water Supply project. The proposed area is
falling in Compt. No. 1020, 1010 of Karlai Beat of Kothaguda-1i, Wildlife Range of Pakhal
Wildlife Sanctuary. The proposed area is having the forest density scrub of D3 {0.1 {0 0.4)

The requirement of forest land as proposed by the user agency Part-l is noticed
unavoidable and barest minimum for the project. During the field inspection it is (urther
noticed that, the area proposed for diversion in the area for diversion as per field verification is
1.638 Ha.

The area is falling in Pakhal Wildlife Sanctuary, and not falling in National park, Bio-
Sphere Reserve, Tiger Reserve. There is no protected archeological/heritage site/defedence
establishment or any other important monuments is located in the area.

There is no endangered/rare/unique flora & Fauna exist in the proposed area, there is
no protected archaeological heritage site and defense establishment nor any important
monument is located in that area, There is no tree felling in the proposed area

The project is recommended for excavation of pipeline for Mission Bhagiradha
(Flagship programme of TS Govt. for drinking water}.
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